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Kington Town Council


  Town Council Office, The Chamber, 


   Council Offices, 2 Mill Street, Kington, HR5 3BH


       Telephone 01544 239098 email: clerk@kingtontowncouncil.gov.uk

Minutes of the Scrutiny Committee Meeting
held on Monday 6th June 2013 at 1.00 pm in The Council Chambers, 2 Mill St, Kington.
	PRESENT
	APOLOGY

	Cllr. Mrs J. Reid  (until  2pm) 
	

	Cllr. Mrs Bradbury
	

	Cllr. Mr. B. Widdowson
	

	Cllr. Ms C. Forrester
	

	Cllr. Mrs E. Rolls
	

	Cllr. Mr. J. Ford
	


	Sc009-13 
	1.
	ELECTION OF  A CHAIR

	
	
	RESOLVED 
Cllr. Forrester was elected chair this was proposed by Cllr. Kibblewhite and seconded by Cllr. Reid and agreed unanimously 

	
	
	

	Sc010-13
	2.
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

	
	
	There were no apologies 

	
	
	

	Sc011-13
	3.
	DECLARATION OF INTEREST IN ITEMS ON THE AGENDA

	
	
	The Declaration of Interest Register Book was available for Councillors to sign.

There were no declarations of interest made. Cllr Ford noted that depending on the specific issues to be discussed in relation to the paper on the agenda, he could have a declarable interest, but only in relation to one sentence.  It was agreed that Cllr Ford would only have to declare an interest if this became a specific item of discussion.   

	
	
	

	Sc012-13
	4.
	ELECTION OF  A VICE CHAIR

	
	
	RESOLVED 
Cllr. Reid was elected as vice chair this was proposed by Cllr. Widdowson and seconded by Cllr. Forrester and agreed unanimously

	
	
	

	Sc013-13
	5.
	TO CONSIDER ANY WRITTEN DISPENSATION RECEIVED

	
	
	The clerk report that he had not received any written requests for dispensations 

	
	
	

	Sc014-13
	6.
	TO CONFIRM AND SIGN THE MINUTES (PREVIOUSLY CIRCULATED) 

	
	
	The minutes held on Monday 22nd March 2013 were agreed as a true record and signed by the chairman

	
	
	

	Sc015-13
	7. 
	THE POSITION PAPER IN RELATION TO ISSUES RAISED BY TWO MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC 

	
	
	The position paper, which had been circulated, together with the recommendations contained within this paper were, discussed. The clerk reported that he had been in contact with the Information Commissioner’s Office; it would appear that if there were any reasons for non-disclosure it would not be under the Freedom of Information Act but under The Environmental Information Regulations 2004. The clerk was in regular contact with an officer from the Information Commissioners office and following submissions the Council would abide by their decisions as stated in recommendation (a).
In relation to the financing of the Recreation Ground Trust the recommendation was agreed that the F&GP committee should review the current situation. The Committee view of the arrangements in relation to the quotation and tendering of the black shelter did not follow the exact letter of the Financial Regulations however it should be noted that this project was commenced prior to the election of the current council. The Scrutiny committee noted that under the new Council, there had been a further tender with a different specification; however even after extra work was undertaken this was still better value for money than other quotes received. 
In relation to the new boiler for the Recreation Ground Cottage, there was a need for a specialist supplier; the dimensions of the cottage were given to that supplier who recommended a boiler with the specification as purchased.   The purchase of a multi fuel boiler was as a result of a heating survey conducted on the cottage.  In relation to the cost of installation, whilst it fell below the need to obtain quotes, it was acknowledged that the clerk should have strived to get two other prices.   However as there was a time pressure, with the then tenants expressing dissatisfaction with the heating in place and colder weather, it was important that the new system was fitted as quickly as possible.  The Trust did not wish to appear to be a bad landlord.  
In relation to Cllr Ford’s possible need to declare an interest, as the specific issue referred to in one sentence of the report was not a material issue for discussion or decision, Cllr. Ford decided not to declare an interest.  



	
	
	RESOLVED 
RECOMMENDATIONS of the Scrutiny Committee:
(a) The Town Clerk was correct in the opinion he has gave to the office of the Information Commissioner that the Recreation Ground Trust is, for the purposes of the FOI Act, a body that is exempt from the provisions of the Act and that he was therefore acting correctly by not providing information in relation to the Trust. However the Council would abide by Information Commissioners decisions.
(b) The financing of the Recreation Ground be referred to F&GP for discussion and recommendation to the Council.

(c) Ensuring that an annual budget is developed for the Recreation Ground and that detailed and written income and expenditure reports are provided at each meeting of the Recreation Ground Trust.

(d) Ensuring that the council’s financial regulations, and tendering and procurement procedures, with reference to the council’s ethical and environmental policy are followed in all instances by the Recreation Ground Trust, the Management Group of the Trust and the Town Clerk in his role as Administrator of the Trust.

(e) Resolve the issue of ownership of the fence, investigating costs of resolving this issue, including registering land boundaries of the whole Recreation Ground, to identify rights and responsibilities.
Full transparency of all issues relating to the Recreation Ground Trust should be assured, with minutes of all of the Trust meetings being placed on the Town Council website, and meetings of the Trust Management Group being minuted and such minutes provided to full meetings of the Trust.  

	
	
	The meeting closed at 15.35 hrs      

	
	
	

	
	
	Signed ………………………… Chairman                       Date


�





�








